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Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Request ID: FOI349567664

Thank you for your request for information relating to subsistence payments to families with no
recourse to public funds.

You have requested the following information:

1. In a recent reply to a FOIA response submitted 26/02/2021 you outlined the local
authority's policy on the provision of financial support to families with No Recourse to
Public Funds (“NRPF”’) seeking access to support under section 17 of the Children Act
1989. Under the Freedom of Information Act, could you please confirm whether the local
authority, for a family eligible for support under Section 17 of the Children's Act 1989, who
have no other source of income:

a. has guidance on the minimum or median rate of support provided per family member?

Yes, we take guidance from the Home Office Recommended rate per carer. The rate per child is
aligned with Child Benefit rate.



b. if so, what is the minimum or median rate received per week (or fortnight if subsistence is
paid fortnightly rather than weekly)?

£39.63 week per carer.
£21.15 week per child.

c. whether the local authority provides additional funds for children aged 1-3?
d. whether the local authority provides additional funds for children aged 0-1?
e. whether the local authority provides additional funds for pregnant mothers?

For Questions 1c to 1e, the response is an additional fund.

f. whether the local authority provided any additional subsistence payments during the
Covid-19 pandemic to help with additional costs?

This is assessed on a one to one basis depending on the need.

g. if the answer to any of questions c)-f) is yes, then please outline what additional funds
are received per week (or fortnight if subsistence is paid fortnightly rather than weekly)?

Children aged 1 to 3 years - £3 per week
Children aged 0 to 1 year - £5 per week
Pregnant mothers - £3 per week

h. whether the local authority provides a maternity grant following the birth of a child?

i. and if so, how much is this grant and is it provided for every child or only for the first child
born to the mother?

j- whether the local authority provides discretionary payments for additional expenditure,
eg. winter clothes, school uniforms, travel costs?

k. and if so, is there any guidance on the maximum amount payable or the frequency of
payments?

For Questions 1h to 1k, these are assessed on a one to one basis depending on the need.

The supply of information in response to a Freedom of Information request does not confer an
automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of
private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly,
information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is
photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, Publication
Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.



Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request — email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance



